## FEBRUARY 2019 MONTH-END REPORT

February	South Russell Police Department
10	Service Department Callout
0	Shots Fired / Gunfire
2	Suspicious Vehicle
0	Suspicious Person
1	Suspicious Situation
1	Theft Complaint
3	Traffic Complaint
1	UAS Call Out - Aerial Unit
6	Unsecured Premise
2	Utility Complaint General
0	Vehicle off Roadway / Ditch
2	Welfare Check
83	Total Activity

In February 2019, Officers conducted **905** security checks on **36** homes for residents that requested vacation watch services.

## **Safety Committee Activity**

The Safety Committee Meeting was held at the South Russell Police Department on Tuesday 3/5/2019. The meeting began at 8:00 a.m. Present were Chief Rizzo, Sergeant Todd Pocek, Officer John Zippay, Council Members Dennis Galicki, and Cindy Nairn.

Sgt. Pocek and Officer Zippay gave a presentation proposing a Vintage Car Show on the Village Campus this summer. The event is planned to be a fundraiser to help support the family of a local Ohio State Highway Patrol Trooper, who's child has been diagnosed with Leukemia. Sgt. Pocek and Officer Zippay have connections in the vintage car industry and have the knowledge and ability to prepare and execute a successful event. We are seeking Council's approval to utilize the Village Campus in Late July or Early August for this event.

The Committee was updated on the status of the Radio Project and associated grant. The first round of radios have been ordered as of 3/6/2019. Another order will be placed after confirmation and receipt of the grant funds.

Chief also updated the committee on the 10-count Grand Jury indictment on the person responsible for Breaking & Entering of Sal's Place at 5210 Chillicothe Road.

The Meeting was adjourned at 9:00 a.m.